
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
I, Amy T. Harvey, Deputy Town Clerk of the Town of Chapel Hill, North 
Carolina, hereby certify that the attached is a true and correct copy of (2023-
03-08/R-3) adopted by the Chapel Hill Town Council on March 08, 2023. 
 

This the 9th day of March, 2023. 
 

 
 

Amy T. Harvey  
Deputy Town Clerk 

 

 
 
 
 

 
  



A RESOLUTION SUPPORTING THE NORTH CAROLINA DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION 
FUNDING REQUEST TO INSTALL A PROTECTED HIGH-VISIBILITY CROSSWALK ON MARTIN 
LUTHER KING JR. BLVD. AT CRITZ DR. (2023-03-08/R-3) 
 
WHEREAS, three pedestrian fatalities and two serious pedestrian injuries have occurred on Martin 
Luther King Jr. Blvd. between Ashley Forest Dr. and Northfield Dr. in the last five years; and  
 
WHEREAS, the Town of Chapel Hill’s Vision Zero policy states that no loss of life on Chapel Hill streets 
is acceptable; and 
 
WHEREAS, providing safe, accessible, and convenient infrastructure for all modes of transportation 
supports the Town’s commitment to equity and support the adopted Complete Community framework; 
and 
 
WHEREAS, seniors, children, people of color, people with disabilities, people in low-income 
communities, and vulnerable road users such as pedestrians and bicyclists face a disproportionate risk 
of traffic injuries and fatalities; and 
 
WHEREAS, Martin Luther King Jr. Blvd. is a state-owned road; and 
 
WHEREAS, the North Carolina Department of Transportation (NCDOT) will submit a request for Spot 
Safety funding to address this safety issue. 
 
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Council of the Town of Chapel Hill that the Council 
supports the NCDOT request for funding to install a protected high-visibility crosswalk on Martin Luther 
King Jr. Blvd. at Critz Dr. 
 
This the 8th day of March, 2023. 
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